
Living together in God’s amazing grace, we invite all people 

to know Christ, grow in Christ, and make Christ known. 
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7401 University Avenue  
Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613 
319.266.7589 
 
 

Sunday Worship Services 
9:00 a.m. & 10:45 a.m. 
 
 

Pastor Brian King 
Senior Pastor 
brian.king@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Denny Hanson 
Associate Pastor 
dennis.hanson@naz.org 
 
 

Pastor Bob Ericson 
Visitation/Teaching Pastor 
bob.ericson@naz.org 
 
 

Office Hours 
9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Monday - Thursday 
9:00 a.m. to Noon 
Friday 
 
 

Prayer Chain 
Call the church office  
to have your concern  
placed on the Prayer Chain. 

 

Connect with Nazareth!  
www.naz.org 
facebook.com/MyNazareth 
twitter.com/mynazchurch 
instagram.com/mynazchurch 
 
Be Invitational! 
Invite your family, friends,  
and neighbors to worship 
with us at Nazareth. 

Mark Your Calendar Serve 

An Unexpected Witness 
Job Openings 

Nazareth is seeking to hire a Children’s Ministry 

Volunteer Coordinator.  Find a full job description 

at www.naz.org/careers.html.  Please email Angie 

Rath at angie.rath@naz.org with questions. 

Thursday Fellowship Meal will be pulled pork, corn 

muffin, coleslaw, orange-glazed carrots, and cake. 

90th Birthday Open House:  All Nazareth friends 

and family are invited to celebrate Jerry Ortman's 

90th birthday on Sunday July 15, from 2:00-4:00 p.m. 

in Bethel Hall.  Paula, Denny, Joel and their families 

look forward to seeing you there!  

The 97th Annual Cedar Falls Bible Conference will 

be held July 28 to August 5 at the Riverview 

Conference Center.  Pleae pick up a brochure for the 

conference at Naz Next Steps today or go to 

www.cedarfallsbibleconference.com to learn more. 

Blood Drive:  Nazareth will be hosting an American 

Red Cross Blood Drive on Tuesday, July 31, from 

12:00-5:00 p.m.   Sign up at the Welcome Desk today 

or online at www.redcrossblood.org.  With questions, 

please email info@naz.org. 

The Global Leadership Summit is coming this 

August 9-10, and there are JUST A FEW tickets still 

left available with Nazareth’s discounted registration 

rate.  Please sign up today at Naz Next Steps or 

email julia.voss@naz.org with questions. 

The Senior Fall Elderversity three-day retreat is set 

for September 10 - 12 at Okoboji Lutheran Bible 

Camp in Milford, Iowa.  The featured speaker will be 

Dave Welter, who will be giving four inspirational talks 

centered on the adventure he faced battling cancer 

and how he used God's Word as a guiding light.  The 

camp will also include great food, fun and relaxation!  

Check out the brochures at the Naz Next Step 

counter, and invite a friend!  For more information, 

please contact Pastor Denny at 319-266-7589. 

Alpha is coming to Nazareth again this fall, and 

EVERYONE is invited to join!   We will offer Alpha on 

Sundays from 9:20-10:30 a.m. and 5:45-7:30 p.m. 

and Wednesdays from 5:45-7:30 p.m.  For details, go 

to www.naz.org/alpha.html. 

NewAldaya has a critical need for volunteers!  

Being one of the seven Lutheran churches who 

established the Cedar Falls Lutheran Home (now 

called NewAldaya Lifescapes), the Nazareth 

community is a key ministry partner of 

NewAldaya.  There are many opportunities to 

serve.  Specifically, for the month of July, Nazareth 

has been asked 

to seek out 

volunteers to help 

the residents in 

wheelchairs get to and from their Chapel Worship 

Services on Sunday mornings.  The Sunday 

morning shifts are from 10-10:30 and 11:10-

11:40.  Go to Naz Next Steps today to sign up and 

learn more. 

The “All Hands on Deck” $3.2 million capital 

campaign to eliminate the debt on the Family Life 

Center, to remodel Bethel Hall and the kitchen, to 

expand our storage areas and to create a new 

fund for the missions beyond our walls is well 

underway!  $311,000 remains to pay off our loan 

and commitment to missions.  Now is the time to 

finish strong! Donations may be made online 

through using the “GIVE” tab at www.naz.org or by 

writing “All Hands on Deck” in the subject line of 

your check.  Take a look at the banner near Naz 

Next Steps in Fellowship Hall to follow the 

progress we are making toward reaching our goal! 

Hymnals:  Thank you for your generosity in 

helping us to replace the old Bibles in the pews 

with new ones!  We continue to seek donations in 

order to replace the old Hymnals as well.  Please 

stop by the Welcome Desk for details.  With 

questions, please email info@naz.org or call the 

church office. 

Kits and Quilts will meet on Monday, July 2, from 

9:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  Please bring a sack lunch. 

Encounters with Jesus: 
The Samaritan Woman 



July 1, 2018 - Encounters with Jesus Naz Notes 

Sermon  - An Unexpected Witness 

 - Pastor Dennis Hanson 

Today’s Texts - Romans 5:1-11 and John 4:1-42 

 

9:00 a.m. 

Prelude - Little Prelude and Fugue in F Major (J.S. Bach) 

Gathering Hymn - The Church of Christ, in Every Age - #433 (green) 

Offering - How Beautiful (Paris) 

Communion - Christ Be Our Light 

       - Lord, Whose Love in Humble Service - #423 (green) 

       - What Feast of Love - #701 (blue) 

Postlude - Toccata in e minor (Pachelbel) 

 

10:45 a.m. 

Opening Worship - Ever Be  

Offering - Who You Say I Am 

Communion - Come As You Are 

Closing Worship - This Is Amazing Grace 

 

Worship Assistants 

Nathaniel Parrish, Director of Music and Worship Arts (9:00) 

Jordan McDonald, Director of Music and Worship Arts (10:45) 

Barb Ericson, Reader (9:00) 

Anna SmolikHagen, Reader (10:45) 

 

Next Sunday:  July 8* 

John 3 - Encounters with Jesus: The Disciple “Nicodemus” 

 

*Next Sunday, our 9:00 a.m. worship service will include three patriotic 

special music pieces in remembrance of Independence Day, which is  

observed this Wednesday, July 4.  Church offices will be closed on July 4. 

 

As we live in response to God's amazing grace and love, the people of Nazareth value 

New to Naz?   

Welcome to all guests and visitors! 
Whether you’re joining us from across town or out of state, we are so glad you are here!  Please take a moment to 

stop by the Welcome Desk this morning to pick up an information packet and a special gift. 

Today at Nazareth 

In July, we will center our worship 

and teaching around the Spiritual 

Disciplines of Encouragement and 

Blessing Others.  Reflect on these 

questions this week: 

§ What was the surprising 

request Jesus made to the 

Samaritan Woman? 

§ How did Jesus encourage and 

bless through His encounter 

with the Samaritan woman? 

§ Who is God challenging you to 

go beyond your comfort zone 

to encourage and bless this 

week? 

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________

___________________________ 

The flowers at the altar are from Darren and Monica 

Winkowitsch in loving memory of Jerry Jacobsen. 

The flowers at the pulpit are in celebration of Ron 

and LaVonne Arndt’s 50th wedding anniversary. 

Hospitalized (as of June 27):  Michelle Wubbena 

Our Deepest Sympathy to Mike Jensen and his family 

as they grieve the death of his mother, Pam. 

The Faith-to-Faith Bike Ride will be making a stop at 

Nazareth this afternoon as part of the Cedar Valley 

Pedal Fest.  To join the ride, gather at Gateway Park to 

register at 1:30 p.m.  The ride will begin at 2:00 p.m. 

Announcements 

Thank you to Pastor Bob, Pastor Denny and 

Andy Walser for their visits and to all who have 

shared the love of Jesus with us through 

prayers, cards, food and by generously helping 

out in so many ways as Donna recovers from 

surgery.                      ~John and Donna Tucker  

Incoming 7th Grade Event: The CHAOS and 

Confirmation teams will be hosting an event for 

incoming 7th Graders on Wednesday, July 18.  More 

information will be coming soon!  With questions, 

please email kristin.sauerbrei@naz.org. 

The BIGhouse high school ministry team is hosting a 

Fitness Club this summer for high school students on 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings at 8:00 

a.m. in the Orchard Hill Church gym.  All are welcome 

to join them for a thirty minute workout each morning.  

With questions, email ali.sheahan@naz.org. 

High School Students are invited to a hiking day at 

Dunning Spring in Decorah on Friday, July 13.  To 

learn more and/or to sign up, please email 

kristina.mcburney@naz.org. 

The College-Age Summer Retreat is July 9-12.  All 

college students are invited to join the team in a cabin 

on Lake Hattie in Backus, Minnesota, to spend time 

living out the BLESS model and to enjoy swimming, 

fishing, campfires, music, s’mores, boating, games 

and more. Cost is $50 for all food, lodging and 

transportation.  Please email sara.rockow@naz.org 

with questions or to sign up. 

Student and College-Age Ministries 

Adult Volunteers are needed to assist with set 

up/tear down, meals, work site help, and more 

for TeenServe July 8-14.  Learn more at the 

table in Fellowship Hall today, and please be in 

prayer for the students and volunteers who will 

be serving all week long in order to be the 

hands and feet of Jesus in the Cedar Valley. 

Ladders Needed:  TeenServe would like to 

borrow your ladders for their work projects.  

Ladders will need to be delivered to the church 

garage by July 3 (or, we can come to pick them 

up) and will be used until Saturday, July 14.  

With questions, please contact Don Lilleskov at 

319-290-6109. 

Naz Next Steps:  All are invited to come to a 

Naz Next Steps Vision-Casting Meeting with 

Pastor Denny Hanson and Jenny Nelson on 

Sunday, July 15, or Tuesday, July 17, from 6:30

-7:30 p.m. in Bethel Hall. This is an important 

opportunity to learn about specific ways you 

can grow in your own personal relationship with 

Jesus and to help others grow in theirs as 

well.  At the one-

hour meeting, 

we will discuss 

men's ministry, 

women's ministry, marriage ministry, prayer 

ministry, small groups, discipleship, Alpha 

Courses and more.  With questions, please 

email jenny.nelson@naz.org. 

Thank You 


